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Corporation of the 
Municipality of West Grey 

402813 Grey Road 4, RR 2 Durham, ON N0G 1R0 
519 369 2200 

October 23, 2023 

Honourable Michael Parsa, Minister 
MinisterMCCSS@ontario.ca 
Ministry Children, Community and Social Services 
7th Flr, 438 University Ave 
Toronto, ON, M5G 2K8 

RE: Childcare availability in Ontario 

Dear Minister Parsa, 

Please be advised that at its meeting held on October 17, 2023, the council of the 
Municipality of West Grey considered the above-noted matter and passed Resolution No. 
R-231017-004 as follows:

"THAT in consideration of correspondence received from the Municipality of 
Bluewater respecting childcare availability, council directs staff to send a letter 
of support to the Ministry of Children, Community and Social Services with 
copies being sent to the Premier of Ontario and all Ontario municipalities."  

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

Jamie Eckenswiller, AMP (he/him) 
Director of Legislative Services/Clerk 
Municipality of West Grey 

Attachment: Municipality of Bluewater – Childcare availability in Ontario Resolution 

Cc. Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario 
      Ontario municipalities 

mailto:MinisterMCCSS@ontario.ca


October 2, 2023 

The Honourable Lisa M. Thompson 
Member of Provincial Parliament (MPP) 
408 Queen Street, P.O. Box 426 
Blyth, ON N0M 1H0 

Re: Childcare availability in Ontario 

Dear Minister Thompson: 

The Municipality of Bluewater is concerned about the critical issue of childcare availability 
in our province and how it is linked to educational requirements and low wages within the 
childcare sector. We believe that addressing these issues is crucial for the well-being of our 
families and the future prosperity of Bluewater and Ontario. 

Childcare availability in Ontario has become an increasingly pressing problem for parents 
and guardians. Access to affordable, high-quality childcare is essential for families to 
balance work and family responsibilities, and it plays a vital role in supporting the early 
development and education of our children. However, the lack of available childcare spaces 
is a significant barrier for many parents, limiting their ability to participate fully in the 
workforce and achieve financial stability. 

We suspect that one of the key factors contributing to the shortage of childcare spaces is 
the educational requirements imposed on childcare workers. While it is important to 
ensure the safety and well-being of children in childcare settings, the current educational 
requirements may be overly restrictive. These requirements often result in a shortage of 
qualified childcare providers, making it challenging to expand the availability of childcare 
services. 

This year in the Municipality of Bluewater, we have childcare facilities and before and after 
school programs that have closed or have reduced capacity due to lack of qualified staffing. 
These recent closures and capacity issues have imposed a significant amount of stress on 
families in our community. 

Additionally, low wages within the childcare sector are a significant concern. Many 
qualified and passionate individuals are discouraged from pursuing a career in childcare 



due to the low wages and limited opportunities for professional growth. This low-wage 
structure not only makes it difficult to attract and retain skilled childcare educators but also 
effects the quality of care children receive. Investing in the professional development and 
fair compensation of early childcare educators is essential to ensure that our children 
receive the best care possible and the best start in life. 

To address these issues and improve childcare availability in Ontario, the Municipality 
urges you to consider the following actions: 

1. Review and Reform Educational Requirements: Work with relevant stakeholders to
review and potentially revise the training methods of early childcare educators, striking a
balance between safety and accessibility by increasing the praxis model to learning.

2. Invest in Professional Development: Advocate for increased investment in professional
development opportunities for childcare workers to enhance their skills and qualifications.

3. Increase Wages: Support initiatives to increase the wages of childcare workers, ensuring
that they are paid a fair and competitive salary for the vital work they do.

4. Expand Funding: Work to secure additional funding for the expansion of childcare
services and facilities, especially in underserved and rural communities.

5. Promote Public Awareness: Raise public awareness about the importance of accessible
and high-quality childcare services and the need for policy changes.

This is an urgent matter that is expected to worsen and your timely response to these 
concerns is needed.  

By addressing these issues, we can make significant strides toward improving childcare 
availability in Bluewater and Ontario and ensuring that families have the support they need 
to thrive. We kindly request your timely support and advocacy on these matters and would 
be grateful for any updates or initiatives related to childcare reform in our province. 

Thank you for your attention to this critical issue. We look forward to your continued 
dedication to the well-being of Ontario's families and children. 

Sincerely, 

Mayor Paul Klopp for the 
Council of the Municipality of Bluewater 

cc: Premier Doug Ford
 Ben Lobb, Huron-Bruce MP
          Hon. Michael Parsa, Minister of Children, Community and Social Services
          All Ontario Municipalities
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Regular Meeting of Gouncil

Agenda Number: 1O.2.

Resofution Number 2023-173

TiUe:

Date:

Resolution Stemming from July 19,2023 Regular Meeting of Council - ltem 10.1 -
Correspondence #4

August 9,2023

Moved by:

Seconded by:

Councillor Laframboise

Councillor Lachance

BE lT RESOLVED THAT Council for the Corporation of the Municipality of St.-Charles hereby supporb
the Resolution passed by the Municipality of Grey Highlands on June 21, 2023 requiring all stop arm

cameras on to be instd6d and paid for by the Province on all school buses for the start of the 2023-
2024 school year;

AND BE lT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT a copy of this Resolution be forwarded to Premier Doug

Ford; Attorney General Doug Downey; the Ministry of Education; the local Member of Provincial
Parliament (ttlpp); the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (Al\rO) and all Ontario Municipalities'

CARRIED



The Municipality of Grey Highlands 
206 Toronto Street South, Unit One  -  P.O. Box 409    Markdale, Ontario  N0C 1H0 

519-986-2811 Toll-Free 1-888-342-4059 Fax 519-986-3643 
www.greyhighlands.ca info@greyhighlands.ca 

 
June 21, 2023 
 
 
Office of the Premier of Ontario       Sent via email 
 
To Hon. Doug Ford: 
 
Re: Resolution # 2023-475 
 
Please be advised that the following resolution was passed at the June 21, 2023 meeting of the 
Council of the Municipality of Grey Highlands. 
 
That the Council of the Municipality of Grey Highlands urges the Provincial Government 
to:  
1.  Require all school buses to have stop arm cameras installed and paid for by the 
Province for the start of the 2023-2024 school year; and  
2.  Underwrite the costs for the implementation and on-going annual costs for 
Administrative Monetary Penalties in small and rural municipalities;  
FURTHER RESOLVED THAT this resolution be circulated to Premier Doug Ford, Attorney 
General Doug Downey, Minister of Education Stephen Lecce, Provincial opposition 
parties, Rick Byers MPP, AMO, Bluewater District School Board, Grey County Warden 
and all municipalities in Ontario. 
 

If you require anything further, please contact this office.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Amanda Fines-VanAlstine 
Manager of Corporate Services/Deputy-Clerk 
Municipality of Grey Highlands 
 
cc. Attorney General Doug Downey,  
Minister of Education Stephen Lecce,  
Provincial opposition parties,  
Rick Byers MPP,  
AMO,  
Bluewater District School Board,  
Grey County Warden  
and all municipalities in Ontario. 



EXPLANATORY NOTE 
Corporate Service - CS 

  
 

Date: September 11, 2023 
 

 
To:  Mayor & Council 
From:  Crystal LeBrun, Director of Corporate Services/Clerk  
 
Subject:   School Bus Stop Arm Cameras Resolution 
 
 
Notice of Motion by Councillor Tom Smyth 
 
WHEREAS almost 824,000 students travel in about 16,000 school vehicles every school 
day in Ontario and according to the Ministry of Transportation’s statistics the rate of 
vehicles blowing by stopped school buses is over 30,000 times every day;  
 
AND WHEREAS the Province of Ontario passed the Safer School Zones Act in 2017 
which authorized the use of Automated School Bus Stop Arm Camera Systems to detect 
incidents where vehicles failed to stop when the school bus was stopped and the stop-
arm extended (O. Reg. 424/20);  
 
AND WHEREAS the Association of Municipalities (AMO) working on behalf of all Ontario 
Municipalities made its submission to the Standing Committee on General Government 
on May 21, 2019 in support of Administrative Monetary Penalties (AMPs) to be used to 
collect fine revenue for school bus stop arm infractions and other applications, including 
Automated Speed Enforcement (ASE) technologies deployed in school and community 
safety zones;  
 
AND WHEREAS police resources can not be spread any thinner to enforce Highway 
Traffic Act offences throughout municipalities;  
 
AND WHEREAS the administrative and financial costs to establish the required municipal 
Administrative Penalty program under the Highway Traffic Act, and its regulations, are 
substantial and maybe out of reach for small or rural municipalities that have insufficient 
amounts of traffic to generate the required funds to offset the annual operational costs of 
a municipal Administrative Penalty program;  
 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Municipality of South 
Dundas urges the Provincial Government to:  
 
a) Require all school buses to have stop arm cameras installed and paid for by the 

Province for the start of the 2023-2024 school year; and 
 



b) Underwrite the costs for the implementation and on-going annual costs for 
Administrative Monetary Penalties in small and rural municipalities; 
 
AND FURTHER THAT this resolution be circulated to Premier Doug Ford, Attorney 
General Doug Downey, Minister of Education Stephen Lecce, Provincial opposition 
parties, Mathew Rae MPP, and AMO.  



 

 
 
 

 

37 Main Street East, Huntsville, Ontario P1H 1A1 
705-789-1751     1-888-696-4255     Fax 705-789-6689    TTY 705-789-1768 

www.huntsville.ca 

 
 
 
 
October 27, 2023 
 
Via email: TC.MinisterofTransport-MinistredesTransports.TC@tc.gc.ca  
 
Minister of Transport Canada  
5th Floor 777 Bay St.  
Toronto, ON M7A 1Z8  
 
Dear Hon. Pablo Rodriguez, 
 
Re:  Floating Accommodations 
 
At the meeting of October 23, 2023, the Council of the Town of Huntsville adopted the following 
resolution in support of the Township of Lake of Bays Resolution #B(a)/04-12-22 and Township 
of Georgian Bay Motion C-2022-164 and C-2023-157on Floating Accommodations: 
 
Motion 222-23 
 
Moved by Monty Clouthier, seconded by Helena Renwick 
 
WHEREAS: the Township of Georgian Bay and the Township of Lake of Bays has identified 
concerns with Floating Accommodations. 
 
AND WHEREAS: the Township of Georgian Bay and the Township of Lake of Bays has 
requested that Transport Canada address the issue; 

 
NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT: the Town of Huntsville supports Township of 
Lake of Bays Resolution #B(a)/04-12-22 and Township of Georgian Bay Motion C-2022-164 
and C-2023-157; 

 
AND FURTHER THAT: Council hereby directs staff to forward this Resolution to the Minister of 
Transport, the Premier of Ontario, Scott Aitchison - MP, Graydon Smith - MPP, Associations of 
Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) and all municipalities in Ontario (Township of Lake of Bays 
Resolution to be included in this correspondence).  
    
In accordance with Council’s direction, I am forwarding you a copy of the Lake of Bays 
resolution for your reference as well. 
 
Yours truly, 

 
Jessica Boyes 
Deputy Clerk 
Copy to:  Premier of Ontario  

 Scott Aitchison – MP 
 Graydon Smith – MPP 
 Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 
 All Municipalities in Ontario 



THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF LAKE OF BAYS
Council Meeting

RESOLUTION #8(a)/04/12/22 MOVED
NO.: BY: /_é*””%%

DATE: April 12, 2022 SECONDED
BY:

WHEREAS floating accommodations have become a growing concern in that they will
affect the environment, character, tranquillity and the overall enjoyment of Lake of Bays
and regulating these floating accommodations is a top priority for the Township of Lake
of Bays;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Corporation of the
Township of Lake of Bays hereby requests that Transport Canada amend the Canada
Shipping Act 2001 by adding the following to the Act:

o Allvessel greywater be discharged into a holding tank and disposed of as per
Provincial regulations for new vessels; and

- Allfloating accommodations are required to conform to all Provincial and
municipal regulations and by-laws.

AND FURTHER THAT the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Lake of Bays
hereby requests that Northern Development, Mines, Natural Resources and Forestry
(NDMNRF) amendontario Regulation 161/17 to include the following:

- Post signs to restrict floating accommodation/camping on the water in southern
Ontario (Muskoka south) and that a permit from the NDMNRF is required and a
permit will not be granted without the consent of the local municipality;

- Camping is reduced from 21 days to 7 days;
- Not permit any camping on the water within 300m of a developed lot or within a

narrow water body of 150m; and
o Should a municipality have more restrictive by~laws related to camping. these by»

laws would apply.

AND FURTHER, THAT Council hereby directs the Clerk to tonrvard this resolution to the
Minister of Transport Canada, the Premier of Ontario, Scott Ailchison, MP, Norm Miller,
MPP, Minister of Northern Development, Mines, Natural Resources and Forestry
(NDMNRF), Association of Municipalities of Ontario and all municipalities in Ontario.
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October 30, 2023 

The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario Delivered by email  
Premier’s Office, Room 281 premier@ontario.ca 
Legislative Building, Queen’s Park 
Toronto, ON  M7A 1A1 

Dear Premier: 

Re: Town of Aurora Council Resolution of October 24, 2023 
Motion 10.1 – Councillor Kim; Re: Cannabis Retail Applications for the Town of 
Aurora 

Please be advised that this matter was considered by Council at its meeting held on 
October 24, 2023, and in this regard, Council adopted the following resolution: 

Whereas in January 2019, Council voted in favour of retail Cannabis in the Town of 
Aurora; and 

Whereas the Alcohol and Gaming Commission of Ontario (AGCO) is the legal body 
overseeing Cannabis Retail; and 

Whereas the Town of Aurora with geography of 7 km x 7 km and population of 
64,000 currently has 13 Cannabis retail stores and 1 authorized at the AGCO; and 

Whereas the long-term vision of the Town’s Official Plan supports active and 
healthy lifestyle choices to complement a complete community; and 

Whereas many cannabis stores are within close proximity to schools and daycares 
which are inhabited by society’s most vulnerable; and 

Whereas the Province of Ontario Liquor Licence and Control Act, 2019 (LLCA) in its 
regulation already has a precedent by limiting the number of grocery stores 
licensed to sell beer, wine, and cider to 450 and is currently not accepting any 
more applications; 

1. Now Therefore Be It Hereby Resolved That the Town of Aurora requests that the 
Government of Ontario through its Alcohol and Gaming Commission of Ontario 
(AGCO) no longer accepts any further cannabis retail applications for the Town 
of Aurora; and 

Legislative Services 
Michael de Rond 

905-726-4771 
clerks@aurora.ca 

 
Town of Aurora 

100 John West Way, Box 1000 
Aurora, ON  L4G 6J1 
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2. Be It Further Resolved That the Town of Aurora requests that the Government 
of Ontario re-evaluate its “formula” on how many cannabis stores are 
permissible within the boundaries of a municipality, including but not limited to: 

a. Utilizing a cap or upper limit; 
b. Utilizing a population per capita formula; 
c. Utilizing a distance to the next cannabis retail store formula; and 

3. Be It Further Resolved That should the Government of Ontario revisit the retail 
Cannabis formula guiding the number of cannabis retail stores permissible in a 
municipality, that it would extend to all existing municipalities; and 

4. Be It Further Resolved That a copy of this Motion be sent to the Honourable 
Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario; the Honourable Doug Downey, Attorney General 
of Ontario; Dawn Gallagher Murphy, MPP Newmarket—Aurora; and the 
Honourable Michael Parsa, MPP Aurora—Oak Ridges—Richmond Hill; and 

5. Be It Further Resolved That a copy of this Motion be sent to the Association of 
Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) and all Ontario municipalities for their 
consideration. 

The above is for your consideration and any attention deemed necessary. 

Yours sincerely,  

Michael de Rond 
Town Clerk 
The Corporation of the Town of Aurora 

MdR/lb 

Attachment (Council meeting extract) 

Copy: Hon. Doug Downey, Attorney General of Ontario 
Dawn Gallagher Murphy, MPP Newmarket—Aurora 
Hon. Michael Parsa, MPP Aurora—Oak Ridges—Richmond Hill 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 
All Ontario Municipalities 
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10. Motions 

10.1 Councillor Kim; Re: Cannabis Retail Applications for the Town of Aurora 

Moved by Councillor Kim 
Seconded by Councillor Gilliland 

Whereas in January 2019, Council voted in favour of retail Cannabis in the 
Town of Aurora; and 

Whereas the Alcohol and Gaming Commission of Ontario (AGCO) is the 
legal body overseeing Cannabis Retail; and 

Whereas the Town of Aurora with geography of 7 km x 7 km and 
population of 64,000 currently has 13 Cannabis retail stores and 1 
authorized at the AGCO; and 

Whereas the long-term vision of the Town’s Official Plan supports active 
and healthy lifestyle choices to complement a complete community; and 

Whereas many cannabis stores are within close proximity to schools and 
daycares which are inhabited by society’s most vulnerable; and 

Whereas the Province of Ontario Liquor Licence and Control Act, 2019 
(LLCA) in its regulation already has a precedent by limiting the number of 
grocery stores licensed to sell beer, wine, and cider to 450 and is currently 
not accepting any more applications; 

1. Now Therefore Be It Hereby Resolved That the Town of Aurora 
requests that the Government of Ontario through its Alcohol and 
Gaming Commission of Ontario (AGCO) no longer accepts any further 
cannabis retail applications for the Town of Aurora; and 

2. Be It Further Resolved That the Town of Aurora requests that the 
Government of Ontario re-evaluate its “formula” on how many 
cannabis stores are permissible within the boundaries of a 
municipality, including but not limited to: 

a. Utilizing a cap or upper limit; 
b. Utilizing a population per capita formula; 
c. Utilizing a distance to the next cannabis retail store formula; and 



Council Meeting Extract – Tuesday, October 24, 2023  

  Page 2 of 2 

3. Be It Further Resolved That should the Government of Ontario revisit 
the retail Cannabis formula guiding the number of cannabis retail 
stores permissible in a municipality, that it would extend to all existing 
municipalities; and 

4. Be It Further Resolved That a copy of this Motion be sent to the 
Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario; the Honourable Doug 
Downey, Attorney General of Ontario; Dawn Gallagher Murphy, MPP 
Newmarket—Aurora; and the Honourable Michael Parsa, MPP Aurora—
Oak Ridges—Richmond Hill; and 

5. Be It Further Resolved That a copy of this Motion be sent to the 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) and all Ontario 
municipalities for their consideration. 

Yeas (7): Mayor Mrakas, Councillor Weese, Councillor Gilliland, Councillor 
Gaertner, Councillor Thompson, Councillor Gallo, and Councillor Kim 

Carried



546 Niagara Street, P.O Box 250  |  Wyoming ON, N0N 1T0  |  519-845-3939  |  www.plympton-wyoming.com 

Hon. Doug Downey October 26th 2023 
Attorney General 
McMurtry-Scott Bldg 11th Flr, 720 Bay St. 
Toronto, ON M7A 2S9 

Sent via e-mail: doug.downey@ontario.ca 

Re: Call for an Amendment to the Legislation Act, 2006 

Dear Mr. Downey, 

Please be advised that at the Regular Council Meeting on October 25th 2023, the Town of Plympton-
Wyoming Council passed the following motion, supporting the attached resolution from the Township 
of McKellar regarding a Call for an Amendment to the Legislation Act, 2006. 

Motion 10 
Moved by Councillor Kristen Rodrigues 
Seconded by Councillor John van Klaveren 
That Council support item ‘L’ of correspondence from the Township of McKellar regarding a Call for 
an Amendment to the Legislation Act, 2006. 

Carried. 

If you have any questions regarding the above motion, please do not hesitate to contact me by phone 
or email at ekwarciak@plympton-wyoming.ca.   

Sincerely, 

Erin Kwarciak 
Clerk 
Town of Plympton-Wyoming  

cc: Sent via e-mail 
Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
Bob Bailey, MPP Sarnia-Lambton 
The Association of Ontario Municipalities (AMO) 
Neil Oliver, CEO & President, Metroland Media Group 
All Ontario Municipalities  

mailto:doug.downey@ontario.ca
mailto:ekwarciak@plympton-wyoming.ca






318 Canborough St. P.O. Box 400 
Smithville, ON L0R 2A0 

T:  905-957-3346 
F: 905-957-3219 

www.westlincoln.ca 
 

Oct 25, 2023 

Ann-Marie Norio, Regional Clerk 
Niagara Region 
1815 Sir Isaac Brock Way 
Thorold, ON 
L2V 4T7 

Dear Ms. Norio: 

Re: Niagara Region - Motion Respecting Recommendations from the Renfrew County 
Inquest and Declaration of Intimate Partner Violence as an Epidemic  

This is to confirm that at the Oct 23, 2023 Council Meeting the following resolution was 
adopted with respect to the above noted matter: 

1. That, the correspondence received from the Regional Municipality of Niagara
regarding the Motion Respecting Recommendations from the Renfrew County
Inquest and Declaration of Intimate Partner Violence as an Epidemic, as
attached as Schedule A, be received and supported; and,

2. That, the Township of West Lincoln recognize the issues of gender-based
violence and intimate partner violence in Niagara as serious to the health and
wellness of local residents and their families; and,

3. That, the Township of West Lincoln commit to engaging with community partners
to educate and support our residents about the seriousness and long-term
danger of violence in our communities; and,

4. That, the Township of West Lincoln declare, in accordance with
Recommendation #5 of the Niagara Region request, that intimate partner
violence and gender-based violence are an epidemic; and,

5. That, a copy of this motion be sent to each of Niagara’s 12 Local Area
Municipalities; The Honourable Arif Virani, Minister of Justice; The Honourable
Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario; The Honourable Charmaine A. Williams,
Associate Minister of Women’s Social and Economic Opportunity; The
Honourable Parm Gill, Minister of Red Tape Reduction; Niagara four MPs;
Niagara’s four MPPs; the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO); the



Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM); Mayors and Regional Chairs of 
Ontario (MARCO); and Ontario’s Big City Mayors (OBCM). 

If any further information is required, please contact the undersigned at 905-957-3346, Ext 
6720. 

Yours Truly, 

Jessica Dyson   
Director of Legislative Services/Clerk 

Niagara’s 12 Local Area Municipalities 
The Honourable Arif Virani, Minister of Justice; 
The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario;  
The Honourable Charmaine A. Williams, Associate Minister of Women’s Social and 
Economic Opportunity;  
The Honourable Parm Gill, Minister of Red Tape Reduction;  
Niagara four MPs; Niagara’s four MPPs; 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO);  
the Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM); Mayors and Regional Chairs of 
Ontario (MARCO); and Ontario’s Big City Mayors (OBCM) 



October 26th, 2023 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building, Queen’s Park 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 
Via Email: premier@ontario.ca 

Re: Social and Economic Prosperity Review 

Please be advised that the Council of the Municipality of North Perth passed the following 

resolution at their regular meeting held on October 23rd, 2023 regarding Policy Update – Social 

and Economic Prosperity Review from the Association of Municipalities Ontario.  

Moved By: Matt Duncan Seconded By: Allan Rothwell 

THAT: The Council of the Municipality of North Perth endorses the briefing from AMO calling for 

discussion on Social and Economic Prosperity and that North Perth is willing to participate.  

AND THAT: The resolution be forwarded to the Premier of Ontario, AMO, Perth-Wellington MP 

John Nater, Perth-Wellington MPP Matthew Rae, and all Ontario municipalities.  

CARRIED 

If you have any questions regarding the above resolution, please do not hesitate to contact me.  

Regards,  

Sarah Carter 
Acting Clerk/Legislative Services Supervisor 
Municipality of North Perth 
330 Wallace Ave. N., Listowel ON N4W 1L3 
519-292-2062

scarter@northperth.ca

Cc: AMO 
Perth-Wellington MP, John Nater 
Perth Wellington MPP, Matthew Rae 
All Ontario Municipalities 

mailto:premier@ontario.ca
mailto:scarter@northperth.ca
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TOWN OF WASAGA BEACH 
 

30 Lewis Street, Wasaga Beach 

Ontario, Canada L9Z 1A1 

Tel (705) 429-3844 

Fax (705) 429 -6732 

mayor@wasagabeach.com

September 28, 2023 
 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building 
Queen's Park 
Toronto ON M7A 1A1 
 
BY EMAIL ONLY 
 
Dear Premier Ford, 
 
RE: Illegal Car Rally – Provincial Task Force 
 
Please be advised that the Council of the Town of Wasaga Beach, during their September 14, 2023 Council meeting 
adopted the following resolution regarding illegal car rallies: 
 

WHEREAS the prevalence of unsanctioned car rally events has grown in recent years throughout 
North America; 
 
AND WHEREAS the Town of Wasaga Beach has been the target of unsanctioned car rallies over the 
past four years resulting in property damage, threats to public order, and significant risk to people’s 
safety and enjoyment of their property; 
 
AND WHEREAS the protections afforded by the Canadian Charter of Rights and Freedoms are being 
violated by unsanctioned car rally organizers and participants, thereby infringing on the rights of 
others and undermined the response of enforcement personnel; 
 
AND WHEREAS unsanctioned car rally activity crosses multiple jurisdictions requiring a province 
wide coordinated response framework to protect all communities from the same disruption and risk to 
public safety;  
 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Town of Wasaga Beach requests that a provincial task 
force be assembled to create a municipal response framework to protect communities from 
unsanctioned car rallies with a mandate to include, but not limited to: 
 

 Investigate legislative enhancements and tools to assist municipalities in responding and 
enforcing unsanctioned car rallies. 

 Investigate expanded powers for municipal law enforcement officers.  
 Develop a proactive approach to awareness, prevention, enforcement and collaboration 

across all enforcement personnel, including police, municipal law enforcement officers and 
other provincial offences officers. 

 Investigate harsher penalties and increased fines for unsanctioned car rally organizers and 
participants. 
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AND FURTHER THAT the Province provide funding to municipalities to assist with the cost in 
enforcing unsanctioned car rallies;  
 
AND FURTHER THAT a copy of this Resolution be sent to the Right Honourable Prime Minister 
Justin Trudeau, Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, the Honourable Michael Kerzner, 
Solicitor General of Ontario, the Honourable Doug Downey, Attorney General of Ontario, the 
Honourable Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, the Honourable Prabmeet 
Sarkaria, Minister of Transportation, MPP Brian Saunderson, Commissioner of the Ontario Provincial 
Police, County of Simcoe, FCM, and AMO; 
 
AND FURTHER THAT a copy of this resolution be sent to all Ontario municipalities requesting a 
letter of support be sent to senior levels of government. 
 

Your favourable consideration of this matter is appreciated.  
 
Should you have any questions, please contact me at mayor@wasagabeach.com or (705) 429-3844. 
 
Respectfully yours, 
 

 
 
Brian Smith, Mayor Town of Wasaga Beach 
 
 
 
cc: Right Honourable Prime Minister Justin Trudeau  

Hon. Michael Kerzner, Solictor General of Ontario 
Hon. Doug Downey, Attorney General of Ontario 
Hon. Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
Hon. Prabmeet Sarkaria, Minister of Transportation 
Brian Saunderson, MPP – Simcoe-Grey 
Commissioner Thomas Carrique, Ontario Provincial Police 
County of Simcoe Council 
Federation of Canadian Municipalities  
Association of Municipalities of Ontario  
Ontario Municipalities  
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The Town of Goderich 
57 West Street 
Goderich, Ontario 
N7A 2K5 
519-524-8344 
townhall@goderich.ca 
www.goderich.ca 
  
Monday, October 30, 2023 
 
Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Room 4620 
99 Wellesley St. W 
Toronto, Ontario  
M7A 1A1        SENT VIA EMAIL: premier@ontario.ca  
 
RE:  Support Resolution for Illegal Car Rally – Provincial Task Force 
 
Dear Honourable Doug Ford,  
 
Please be advised of the following motion that was passed at the Monday, October 16, 2023, 
Goderich Town Council meeting: 
 

Moved By: Councillor Petrie 
Seconded By: Deputy Mayor Noel 
THAT Goderich Town Council support the resolution from the Town of Wasaga Beach 
regarding Illegal Car Rally - Provincial Task Force; 
 
AND THAT in addition, staff notify the Province that Mayor Bazinet would be 
interested in being part of such Provincial Task Force.  

CARRIED 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 1-519-524-8344 ext. 210 or 
afisher@goderich.ca. 
 
Yours truly,  

 
Andrea Fisher 
Clerk/Planning Coordinator 
/ap 

cc.   Right Honourable Prime Minister Justin Trudeau, pm@pm.gc.ca.  
Hon. Michael Kerzner, Solictor General of Ontario, michael.kerzner@pc.ola.org  
Hon. Doug Downey, Attorney General of Ontario, doug.downey@pc.ola.org  
Hon. Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, paul.calandra@pc.ola.org  
Hon. Prabmeet Sarkaria, Minister of Transportation, prabmeet.sarkaria@pc.ola.org  
Brian Saunderson, MPP – Simcoe-Grey, brian.saunderson@pc.ola.org  
Commissioner, Thomas Carrique, Ontario Provincial Police, 
County of Huron Council, 

mailto:bia@goderich.ca
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The Town of Goderich 
57 West Street 
Goderich, Ontario 
N7A 2K5 
519-524-8344 
townhall@goderich.ca 
www.goderich.ca 
  

Federation of Canadian Municipalities, 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario, 
Ontario Municipalities 
Lisa Thompson, Member of Provincial Parliament for Huron-Bruce, 
lisa.thompsonco@pc.ola.org  
Brian Smith, Mayor, Town of Wasaga Beach, mayor@wasagabeach.com  

ENCLOSED:  Town of Wasaga Beach Resolution Letter 
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Executive Services 
99-A Advance Avenue, Napanee, ON K7R 3Y5 www.greaternapanee.com

October 27, 2023 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Premier’s Office, Room 281 
Legislative Building 
Queen’s Park, Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 

Re: Catch and Release Justice 

Dear Premier Ford: 

Please be advised that the Council of the Town of Greater Napanee passed the following 
resolution at its regular session meeting of October 24, 2023: 

RESOLUTION #512/23: Calver, Norrie 

That Council receive for information the correspondence from the Town of Midland 
respecting catch and release justice; 
And further that Council direct staff to send a letter of support for the resolution passed by 
the Town of Midland to the Premier of Ontario, MPP Breese, and all Ontario municipalities. 

CARRIED 

Please do not hesitate to contact jwalters@greaternapanee.com if you require any further 
information with respect to this resolution. 

Sincerely, 

Jessica Walters 
Clerk 

cc. Hon. Ric Breese, MPP, Hastings-Lennox & Addington
All Ontario municipalities

http://www.greaternapanee.com/
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THE CORPORATION OF THE 
TOWN OF MIDLAND 

 
 

575 Dominion Avenue 
Midland, ON L4R 1R2 
Phone: 705-526-4275 

Fax: 705-526-9971 
info@midland.ca 

 
 
 
 
September 8, 2023 

 
 
The Senate of Canada 
Ottawa, ON  
K1A 0A4     Via Email: sencom@sen.parl.gc.ca  

 
Premier Doug Ford 
Legislative Building 
Queen's Park 
Toronto ON 
M7A 1A1 

Via Email: premier@ontario.ca 
 
Dear Premier Ford: 

 
Re: “Catch and Release” Justice is Ontario 

 
At its September 6, 2023, Regular Council Meeting with Closed Session the Council 
for the Town of Midland passed the following Resolution: 

 
That the Town of Midland send a letter to the Federal and 
Provincial Governments requesting meaningful improvements to 
the current state of “catch and release” justice in the Ontario legal 
system. Police Services across Ontario are exhausting precious 
time and resources having to manage the repeated arrests of the 
same offenders, which in turn, is impacting their morale, and 
ultimately law-abiding citizens who are paying the often 
significant financial and emotional toll of this broken system; and  
 
That this resolution be sent to other Municipalities throughout 
Ontario for their endorsement consideration. 

 
Thank you. 

 
Yours very 
truly, 

 
THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF MIDLAND 

 
Sherri Edgar 

Sherri Edgar, AMCT 
Municipal Clerk 
Ext. 2210 

mailto:info@midland.ca
mailto:sencom@sen.parl.gc.ca
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October 26th, 2023 

The Honourable Doug Downey 
Ministry of the Attorney General 
McMurty-Scott Building 
720 Bay St., 11th Flor 
Toronto, ON M7A 2S9 
Via Email: doug.downey@ontario.ca 

Re: Catch and Release Justice in Ontario 

Please be advised that the Council of the Municipality of North Perth passed the following 

resolution at their regular meeting held on October 23rd, 2023 regarding “Catch and Release” 

Justice in Ontario.  

Moved By: Sarah Blazek Seconded By: Matt Richardson 

THAT: The Council of the Municipality of North Perth endorses the resolution from the Town of 

Midland and circulates the resolution to relevant stakeholders.  

CARRIED 

If you have any questions regarding the above resolution, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Regards,  

Sarah Carter 
Acting Clerk/Legislative Services Supervisor 
Municipality of North Perth 
330 Wallace Ave. N., Listowel ON N4W 1L3 
519-292-2062

scarter@northperth.ca

Cc: Perth-Wellington MP, John Nater 
Perth Wellington MPP, Matthew Rae 
All Ontario Municipalities 
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THE CORPORATION OF THE 
TOWN OF MIDLAND 

 
 

575 Dominion Avenue 
Midland, ON L4R 1R2 
Phone: 705-526-4275 

Fax: 705-526-9971 
info@midland.ca 

 
 
 
 
September 8, 2023 

 
 
The Senate of Canada 
Ottawa, ON  
K1A 0A4     Via Email: sencom@sen.parl.gc.ca  

 
Premier Doug Ford 
Legislative Building 
Queen's Park 
Toronto ON 
M7A 1A1 

Via Email: premier@ontario.ca 
 
Dear Premier Ford: 

 
Re: “Catch and Release” Justice is Ontario 

 
At its September 6, 2023, Regular Council Meeting with Closed Session the Council 
for the Town of Midland passed the following Resolution: 

 
That the Town of Midland send a letter to the Federal and 
Provincial Governments requesting meaningful improvements to 
the current state of “catch and release” justice in the Ontario legal 
system. Police Services across Ontario are exhausting precious 
time and resources having to manage the repeated arrests of the 
same offenders, which in turn, is impacting their morale, and 
ultimately law-abiding citizens who are paying the often 
significant financial and emotional toll of this broken system; and  
 
That this resolution be sent to other Municipalities throughout 
Ontario for their endorsement consideration. 

 
Thank you. 

 
Yours very 
truly, 

 
THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF MIDLAND 

 
Sherri Edgar 

Sherri Edgar, AMCT 
Municipal Clerk 
Ext. 2210 
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 The Corporation of the City of Cambridge 
Corporate Services Department 

Clerk’s Division 
The City of Cambridge 

Tel: (519) 740-4680 ext. 4585 
mantond@cambridge.ca 

 
October 27, 2023  
 
 
Re: Support for Bill 21, Fixing Long-Term Care Amendment Act  
 
 
At its Council Meeting of October 24, 2023, the Council of the Corporation of the City of 
Cambridge passed the following Motion: 
 

WHEREAS the care, support, and happiness of older adults in Cambridge is a priority 
for City Council; 
 
WHEREAS older adults deserve dignity in care and should have the right to live with 
their partner as they age; 
 
WHEREAS within the Province of Ontario couples do not have the right to be 
accommodated together when entering long term care facilities; 
 
WHEREAS the separation of spouses upon entering long term care facilities is a 
common occurrence across Ontario; 
 
WHERAS Bill 21, Fixing Long-Term Care Amendment Act (Till death do us part) was 
first introduced in the provincial legislature in 2019 and was reintroduced in 2022; 
 
WHEREAS Bill 21 amends the Residents’ Bill of Rights set out in section 3 of Fixing 
Long-Term Care Act, 2021 by adding the right of residents not to be separated from 
their spouse upon admission and to have accommodation made available for both 
spouses so they may continue to live together; 
 
WHEREAS Bill 21 passed its second reading in the provincial legislature on 
November 15, 2022 and was subsequently ordered referred to the Standing 
Committee on Social Policy and has since yet to be called to the Standing Committee; 
 
WHEREAS the Conservative provincial Government may bring forward a new Bill that 
in principle supports the intent of Bill 21 to fix the Long-Term Care Amendment Act; 
 
BE IT RESOLVED THAT the City of Cambridge supports any future Bill to fix the 
Long-Term Care Amendment Act; 
 



 

 

AND THAT the City of Cambridge requests the provincial legislature enact any current 
and future proposed Bills to fix the Long-Term Care Amendment Act. 
 
AND FURTHER THAT the City Clerk be directed to send a copy of this motion to the 
Region of Waterloo, Province of Ontario, The Honourable Premier of Ontario, The 
Right Honourable Provincial Members of Parliament, and all Ontario Municipalities.  
 
 

Should you have any questions related to the approved resolution, please contact 
me.  
 
Yours Truly, 
 

 
 
Danielle Manton 
City Clerk 
 
Cc: (via email) 
Hon. Premier Ford 
Hon. Provincial Members of Parliament  
Region of Waterloo 
Province of Ontario 
All Ontario Municipalities  



October 26th, 2023 

Minister of Long-Term Care 
438 University Avenue, 8th Floor 
Toronto, ON M5G 2K8 

To Whom It May Concern, 

Please be advised that the Council of the Municipality of North Perth passed the following 

resolution at their regular meeting held on October 16th, 2023 regarding a request for support for 

Bill 21, Fixing Long-Term Care Amendment Act (Till Death Do Us Part), 2022 from Catherine 

Fife, Waterloo MPP.  

Moved By: Lee Anne Andriessen Seconded By: Sarah Blazek 

THAT: The Council of the Municipality of North Perth supports Consent Agenda Item 7.11 

Catherine Fife, Waterloo MPP – Request for Support for Bill 21, Fixing Long-Term Care 

Amendment Act (Till Death Do Us Part), 2022.  

AND THAT: Staff be directed to forward the resolution to other provincial entities and other 

Council counterparts across Ontario.  

CARRIED 

If you have any questions regarding the above resolution, please do not hesitate to contact me.  

Regards,  

Sarah Carter 
Acting Clerk/Legislative Services Supervisor 
Municipality of North Perth 
330 Wallace Ave. N., Listowel ON N4W 1L3 
519-292-2062

scarter@northperth.ca

Cc: Catherine Fife, Waterloo MPP 
Perth Wellington MPP, Matthew Rae 
All Ontario Municipalities 

mailto:scarter@northperth.ca










The Corporation of the Municipality of Wawa

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING

RESOLUTION

Tuesday, October 17, 2023

Resolution # RC23249 Meeting Orde : 7

Moved by: Secon

/72J
‘1 /4 ‘/7

WHEREAS the demand f6r alternative accommo tions hNs resulted in an increased
prominence of residential properties being advertised for short term accommodations
through third party companies such as Airbnb and VRBO; a shift from the ‘traditional’
cottage rental historically managed by a properly owner; and

WHEREAS over the past decade a flood of properties have been removed from the
ownership and long-term rental market (Canada Research Chair in Urban Governance
at McGill University) contributing to housing shortages, increased housing demands and
increased housing costs resulting in housing affordability issues, including affordable
rentals; and

WHEREAS short term rentals (STR) can be beneficial, when operated appropriately, by
providing solutions for the accommodation industry that supports local tourism and small
businesses as well as providing an opportunity for property owners to generate income
from their residence (permanent or seasonal) using a convenient third-party system; and

WHEREAS STIR’s can create nuisances including noise, parking, high volumes of
visitors attending a property, septic capacity and fire safety, for adjacent residential
property owners who wish to experience quiet enjoyment of their property; and

WHEREAS research indicates that demand for STIR’s is increasing, in part due to
vacationers choosing domestic travel options as well as the financial benefits to property
owners, demonstrating that STIR’s are here to stay; and

WHEREAS there are no Provincial regulations in place governing third party STIR
companies resulting in a variety of regulations/guidelines being implemented at the local
municipal level which creates inconsistencies, confusion and frustrations for both
consumers and residents across the province; and

p.2

This document is available in alternate formats.



The Corporation of the Municipality of Wawa

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING

RESOLUTION

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT
Municipality of Wawa calls on the Provincial
possible to legislate all third-party short-term
Airbnb and VRBO, requiring them to:

the Council of the Corporation of the
Government to move forward as soon as
rental brokerage companies, for example

• appropriately manage and be responsible for their listings, and to compel
compliance; and

• establish a registry system, making it mandatory for each rental listing to register
and pay an appropriate annual fee, with the requirement that STR companies are
to provide the registry and collected fees to the municipality in which the STR
properties are located, allowing municipalities to be aware of all registered STR
properties and to have access to funds to assist with the response and
enforcement of issues surrounding STR properties; and

• de-list/remove a property from the STR company’s listing when a municipality has
identified and verified life, health and/or nuisance infractions including noise, fire
safety, septic, etc.to ensure a property cannot be rented; and

FURTHERMORE THAT a copy of this resolution be sent to all Ontario municipalities for
support as well as to the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and Algoma
Manitoulin MPPs.

.4

RESOLUTION RESULT RECORDED VOTE
L CARRIED MAYOR AND COUNCIL YES NO
LI DEFEATED Mitch Hatfield
LI TABLED Cathy Cannon
fl RECORDED VOTE (SEE RIGHT) Melanie Pilon
LI PECUNIARY INTEREST DECLARED Jim Hoffmann
LI WITHDRAWN Joseph Opato

Disclosure of Pecuniary Interest and the general nature thereof.

LI Disclosed the pecuniary interest and general name thereof and abstained from the discussion, vote
and influence.

Clerk:_________________________________________

MAYOR - MELr CLERK - MAURY O’NEILL

&/
This document is available in alternate formats.



Executive Services 
99-A Advance Avenue, Napanee, ON K7R 3Y5 www.greaternapanee.com

October 27, 2023 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Premier’s Office, Room 281 
Legislative Building 
Queen’s Park, Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 

Re: Provincial Legislation for Third-Party Short-Term Rental Companies 

Dear Premier Ford: 

Please be advised that the Council of the Town of Greater Napanee passed the following 
resolution at its regular session meeting of October 24, 2023: 

RESOLUTION #511/23: Hicks, Martin 

That Council receive for information the correspondence from the City of Burlington 
respecting provincial legislation for third-party short-term rental brokerage companies; 
And further that Council direct staff to send a letter of support for the resolution passed by 
the City of Burlington to the Premier of Ontario, MPP Breese, and all Ontario municipalities. 

CARRIED 

Please do not hesitate to contact jwalters@greaternapanee.com if you require any further 
information with respect to this resolution. 

Sincerely, 

Jessica Walters 
Clerk 

cc. Hon. Ric Breese, MPP, Hastings-Lennox & Addington
All Ontario municipalities

http://www.greaternapanee.com/
mailto:jwalters@greaternapanee.com


 

 426 Brant Street  P.O Box 5013  Burlington  Ontario  L7R 3Z6  www.burlington.ca 

905-335-7600 ext. 7702 
905-335-7675 
kevin.arjoon@burlington.ca 

  
     

    
     

 
 
 
Sent via email 
 
September 28, 2023 
 
 
SUBJECT:  Provincial legislation for third-party short-term rental companies 
 
Please be advised that at its meeting held Tuesday, September 26, 2023, the Council of the City 
of Burlington approved the following resolution: 

Whereas the demand for alternative accommodations has resulted in an 
increased prominence of residential properties being advertised for short term 
accommodations through third party companies such as Airbnb and VRBO; a 
shift from the ‘traditional’ cottage rental historically managed by a property owner; 
and 

Whereas over the past decade a flood of properties have been removed from the 
ownership and long-term rental market (Canada Research Chair in Urban 
Governance at McGill University) contributing to housing shortages, increased 
housing demands and increased housing costs resulting in housing affordability 
issues, including affordable rentals; and 

Whereas short term rentals (STR) can be beneficial, when operated 
appropriately, by providing solutions for the accommodation industry that 
supports local tourism and small businesses as well as providing an opportunity 
for property owners to generate income from their residence (permanent or 
seasonal) using a convenient third-party system; and 

Whereas STR’s can create nuisances including noise, parking, high volumes of 
visitors attending a property, septic capacity and fire safety, for adjacent 
residential property owners who wish to experience quiet enjoyment of their 
property; and 

Whereas research indicates that demand for STR’s is increasing, in part due to 
vacationers choosing domestic travel options as well as the financial benefits to 
property owners, demonstrating that STR’s are here to stay; and 

Whereas there are no Provincial regulations in place governing third party STR 
companies resulting in a variety of regulations/guidelines being implemented at 
the local municipal level which creates inconsistencies, confusion and 
frustrations for both consumers and residents across the province; and 
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Therefore, be it resolved that Burlington City Council calls on the Provincial 
Government to move forward as soon as possible to legislate all third-party short-
term rental brokerage companies, for example Airbnb and VRBO, requiring them 
to: 

• appropriately manage and be responsible for their listings, and to compel 
compliance; and 

• establish a registry system, making it mandatory for each rental listing to 
register and pay an appropriate annual fee, with the requirement that STR 
companies are to provide the registry and collected fees to the municipality in 
which the STR properties are located, allowing municipalities to be aware of 
all registered STR properties and to have access to funds to assist with the 
response and enforcement of issues surrounding STR properties; and 

• de-list/remove a property from the STR company’s listing when a municipality 
has identified and verified life, health and/or nuisance infractions including 
noise, fire safety, septic, etc.to ensure a property cannot be rented; and 

That a copy of this resolution be sent to all Ontario municipalities for support as well as to the 
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and Halton MPPs. 

 
If you have any questions, please contact me at extension 7702 or the e-mail address above.  
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Kevin Arjoon  
City Clerk 



Enbridge Gas Inc. has applied to increase its natural gas 
rates effective April 1, 2024, to recover costs associated with 
meeting its obligations under the Greenhouse Gas Pollution 
Pricing Act and the regulations under the Ontario Emissions 
Performance Standards, as well as to recover other related 
account balances.

If the application is approved as filed, a typical residential 
customer of Enbridge Gas Inc. would see the following 
annual increase:

EGD Rate Zone (2,400 m3) $69.91

Union South Rate Zone (2,200 m3) $63.72

Union North Rate Zone (2,200 m3) $63.97

For a typical residential customer, these increases include an 
annual bill increase arising from the 2024 carbon charges of 
$68.79 (EGD) and $62.91 (Union South and Union North); 
plus, a one-time charge of $1.12 (EGD), $0.81 (Union South) 
and $1.06 (Union North) to recover the balances in the related 
deferral and variance accounts.

Other customers, including businesses, will also be affected. 
It’s important to review the application carefully to determine 
whether you may be affected by the proposed changes.

The federal government’s Greenhouse Gas Pollution Pricing Act 
establishes a carbon pricing program under which a natural gas 
utility in Ontario, such as Enbridge Gas Inc., is required to pay 
a carbon charge to the federal government on the volume of 
natural gas that it delivers to its customers, and on the volume 
of natural gas used in the operation of Enbridge Gas Inc.’s 
natural gas distribution system. The federal carbon charge 
came into effect on April 1, 2019, has increased annually on
April 1st between 2020 and 2023 and will increase again on 
April 1, 2024.

The Ontario Emissions Performance Standards program 
is the Ontario government’s carbon pricing system for 
industrial emitters that came into effect on January 1, 2022, 
and replaced the federal government’s Output-Based 
Pricing System in Ontario.

There are three types of OEB hearings: oral, electronic and written. 
The applicant has applied for, and the OEB intends to proceed with, 
a written hearing. If you think a different hearing type is needed, you 
can write to us to explain why.

During this hearing, we will hear questions and arguments from 
participants about this case. We will also hear questions and 
arguments from participants that have registered as Intervenors. 
After the hearing, we will decide whether to approve the application.

HAVE YOUR SAY

You have the right to information about this application and to 
participate in the process. Visit www.oeb.ca/notice and use file 
number EB-2023-0196  to:

• Review the application
• File a letter with your comments
• Apply to become an intervenor

IMPORTANT DATES

You must engage with the OEB on or before November 7, 2023 to:

• Provide input on the hearing type (oral, electronic or written)
• Apply to be an intervenor

If you do not, the hearing will move forward without you, and you will 
not receive any further notice of the proceeding.

PRIVACY

If you write a letter of comment, your name and the content of your 
letter will be put on the public record and the OEB website. If you are 
a business or if you apply to become an intervenor, all the information 
you file will be on the OEB website.

Ontario Energy Board
/TTY: 1 877-632-2727
Monday - Friday: 8:30 AM - 5:00 PM
oeb.ca/notice

Enbridge Gas Inc.
1 877-362-7434
Monday - Friday: 8:30 AM - 5:00 PM

  https://www.enbridgegas.com/en/about-
enbridge-gas/regulatory

NOTICE OF A 
RATE HEARING

Enbridge Gas Inc. has applied to 
increase its natural gas distribution rates

This hearing will be held under section 78 of the 
Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998.

Ce document est aussi disponible en français.

YOU SHOULD KNOW

LEARN MORE


	Council Information Package - November 14, 2023
	Council Information Items
	1. Ministries
	2. Municipalities
	2.1 Township of Terrace Bay
	2.1.1 Opposition to Strong Mayor Powers

	2.2 Municipality of West Grey
	2.2.1 Childcare Availability in Ontario

	2.3 Town of Rainy River
	2.3.1 Water Treatment Training

	2.4 Township of North Dundas
	2.4.1 School Bus Stop Arm Cameras

	2.5 Town of Huntsville
	2.5.1 Floating Accommodations

	2.6 Town of Aurora
	2.6.1 Cannabis Retail Applications for the Town of Aurora

	2.7 Town of Plympton-Wyoming
	2.7.1 Call for an Amendment to the Legislation Act, 2006

	2.8 Township of West Lincoln
	2.8.1 Declaration of Intimate Partner Violence as an Epidemic

	2.9 Municipality of North Perth
	2.9.1 Social and Economic Property Review Policy Update

	2.10 Town of Goderich
	2.10.1 Illegal Car Rally

	2.11 Catch and Release Justice
	2.11.1 Town of Greater Napanee
	2.11.2 Municipality of North Perth

	2.12 Bill 21, Fixing Long-Term Care Amendment Act
	2.12.1 City of Cambridge
	2.12.2 Municipality of North Perth

	2.13 Provincial Legislation for Third-Party Short-Term Rental Companies
	2.13.1 Township of Machar
	2.13.2 Municipality of Wawa
	2.13.3 Town of Greater Napanee


	3. Organizations/Groups/Agencies
	3.1 Enbridge Gas Inc.
	3.1.1 2024 Federal Carbon Pricing Program - Ontario Energy Board Notice of Rate Hearing



	2.1.1 - Township of Terrace Bay - Opposition to Strong Mayor Powers
	2.2.1 - Municipality of West Grey - Resolution (Childcare Availability in Ontario)
	2023-10-17 Resolution Letter RE Childcare availability in Ontario.pdf
	Corresp- Municipality of Bluewater- 20231002-CS-LTR-Childcare availability in Ontario.pdf

	2.3.1 - Town of Rainy River - Resolution (Water Treatment Training)
	2.4.1 - Township of North Dundas - Resolutions (School Bus Stop Arm Cameras)
	2.5.1 - Town of Huntsville - Floating Accomodations
	2.6.1 - Town of Aurora -Cannabis Retail Applications for the Town of Aurora
	EXTRACT-Council-20231024-Motion10.1-CannabisRetailApplicationsAurora.pdf
	10. Motions
	10.1 Councillor Kim; Re: Cannabis Retail Applications for the Town of Aurora



	2.7.1 - Town of Plympton-Wyoming - Call for Amendment to Legislation Act 2006
	2.8.1 - Township of West Lincoln - Declaration of Intimate Partner Violence as an Epidemic
	This is to confirm that at the Oct 23, 2023 Council Meeting the following resolution was adopted with respect to the above noted matter:

	2.9.1 - Municipality of North Perth - Resolution (Social and Economic Prosperity Review)
	2.10.1 - Town of Goderich - Illegal Car Rally
	2.11.1 - Town of Greater Napanee - Catch and Release Justice
	3. Township of Howick - Catch and Release Justice.pdf
	Midland - Catch and Release Justice in Ontario (1) (1).pdf


	2.11.2 - Municipality of North Perth - Resolution (Catch and Release Justice in Ontario)
	2.12.1 - City of Cambridge - Resolution (Fixing Long-Term Care Amendment Act)
	2.12.2 - Municipality of North Perth - Resolution (Till Death Do Us Part Act)
	2.13.1 - Township of Machar - Provincial Legislation for Third-party short-term rental companies
	2.13.2 - Municipality of Wawa - Provinical Legislation for Short Term Rental Companies
	2.13.3 - Town of Greater Napanee - Provincial Legislation for Third-Party Short-Term Rental Companies
	3.1.1 - Enbridge Gas Inc. - OEB Notice of a Rate Hearing



